
March 27, 2020 

Dear Keeneyville District 20 Families, 

We appreciate your continued support as we have been working through the evolving situation over the last couple of weeks.  
It has been wonderful to see our Keeneyville school community pull together to face many challenges.   We understand how 
stressful uncertainty can be, so we wanted to provide some updates to our district families before Spring Break so that you 
know what to expect going forward.   

Currently, our schools are closed by state order and we are planning for classes to resume on Wednesday, April 8.  If the 
Governor announces an extension of the school closure, we will move all students in District 20 into Remote Instruction Days.  
This means that our students will remain at home and our teachers will provide instruction and support using technology.  
Should we need to move to Remote Instruction, we will provide you with additional information and classroom teachers will 
share expectations with their students and families.  If your family has any technical or internet concerns, please reach out to 
your teachers directly so that alternative means of communication and support can be provided to your child. 

Below is an overview of our district-wide plan for all students over the next couple of weeks.  Please be sure to frequently 
check email and our website, www.esd20.org, so that you are aware of any updates or changes. 

● Monday, March 30 to Friday, April 3:  SPRING BREAK 
○ Please note that during our mandated school closure, all school grounds are closed, including playgrounds 

and athletic fields. 
○ Distribution of free meals continues at all schools (weekdays only) 
○ Enjoy time off! 

 
● Wednesday April 8:  

○ IF NO EXTENSION of school closure order:  All Classes Resume - students return to school buildings 
○ IF EXTENSION of school closure order:  All Students begin Remote Instruction Days 

■ Distribution of free meals will continue if extended closure (weekdays only) 
■ Upon learning of a possible extension, additional information and guidance will be provided to 

families by district and teachers, including student expectations during remote instruction  

We are grateful for your ongoing patience and understanding!  Please enjoy Spring Break with your loved ones!  

Sincerely, 

Dr. Omar Castillo 
Superintendent of Schools 
Keeneyville School District 20 
 

http://www.esd20.org/

